ECOSOC high-level meeting with BWI, WTO and UNCTAD

“Global Governance”, 11 March 2011

Intervention by Faith Colligan, NGO Committee on Financing for Development and Sisters of Charity Federation

Thematic Debate 3: Follow-up to the 2010 MDG Summit outcome: building the global partnership for development, including in response to new challenges and emerging issues.

Thank you for bringing to the conversation of macroeconomics and finance the all too often invisible resource,” people.”  The note of the Secretary General in preparation for this meeting, in paragraph #16 states, “Improving human welfare and eradicating poverty must remain the ultimate objectives of national development strategies.”  (E/2011/74, p.5)
Since the preparatory and follow-up meetings from the most recent MDG High Level Meeting in September 2010, there have been many references to the “social protection floor.” Finland and some of the countries of the EU sponsored a side event during the Commission for Social Development in which several partners discussed progress made in the development of “a social protection floor” in a select group of African Countries. Has your team from the World Bank been in discussion with any of these European Union Countries?
The “social protection floor” would allow those living in poverty a life worthy of their dignity and human rights. Financing for such “protection floors” could be provided from two sources:
1. In-country by the development of a progressive tax system and,

2. A contribution from the International Community via the Financial Transaction Tax.

Finally, to pick-up on the idea of a “new model” mentioned by Mr. von Amsburg, one that would give a new dimension to coherence, coordination, and cooperation in financing for development, we suggest the Financing for Development Secretariat be strengthened and raised to the level of a commission in order to address the interface of the macroeconomic, social, and sustainable development mechanisms and policies.
Thank you Mr. President.
